February   , 2016
Dear Senator ​​​_________, 
The [YOUR COUNTY] respectfully requests that you oppose inclusion of the Permanent Internet Tax Freedom Act (Section 922) during consideration of the Trade Facilitation and Trade Enforcement Act (H.R. 644). 
In 1998, the Internet Tax Freedom Act (ITFA) was signed into law placing a temporary moratorium on state and local taxation of Internet access. Congress has extended it several times. The law was intended to be temporary in order to allow the Internet to “grow” and compel Congress to periodically revisit whether the benefit of establishing preferential tax treatment for one industry outweighed the cost of preempting state and local government authority. However, eighteen years since enactment, the Internet no longer needs special protection as it has become a standard element of everyday life and the global marketplace.  (If you are from a state that was grandfathered under the original law – Hawaii, New Mexico, North Dakota, Ohio, South Dakota, Texas, Wisconsin – and are able to tax internet access, feel free to include data specific to your state)
At a time when counties are repeatedly being asked to do more with less, this legislation could be devastating to _____ because it permanently eliminates existing/future revenues that enable us to provide for needs such as infrastructure improvements, education advancements, and public safety. In order to protect the tax base and fiscal strength of _______, Congress should support only a limited extension of the ITFA. 
Furthermore, we are concerned that Congress is willing to consider a permanent extension of ITFA, a federally imposed prohibition on state and local taxing authority, but is not willing to take up legislation to level the playing field for retailers and consumers, such as the Marketplace Fairness Act or the Remote Transactions Parity Act. The legislation is not a new tax, but rather it would require state and local governments to simplify their sales taxes and ease compliance in return for the authority to collect the billions of dollars in taxes that are already owed. Enacting this legislation is also important to the small businesses that support our local communities because they are currently at a competitive disadvantage with online retailers that do not have to collect the taxes.
We urge you to oppose permanently extending ITFA. But if any extension is considered, Congress should join with state and local officials to ensure fair competition and preserve state and local authority by providing remote sales tax collection authority to state and local governments.

Thank you for your consideration and support of the requests.  As always, thank you for your service to _________ residents.  
Sincerely, 
